
 

 

We haven’t found an obit to date, but we have received information that  

Jason Gill, HHS Class of 1993 passed away February 16, 2005.  

 

 

“We will be holding a celebration of life ceremony for Jason in Brooklyn on 

Saturday April 12th from 1PM to 5PM at the 

Prospect Park Picnic House 

40 West Dr, Brooklyn NY 11215 

 

Please join us for appetizers, drinks, story-telling, music, and an open mic to honor 

our beloved Jason for what would have been his 50th birthday (04/10/1975). 

 

Please RSVP for this April 12th New York memorial event 

here: https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.

gle%2FAWsQDhfyw7ZtBHQm8&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ccd5330c949d343719b

0808dd58ed0c69%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638764

497309497806%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydW

UsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%

3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yH5cdnT5QVqoDDKAZfaLf85IQpoZ8ZEI

ZjpTy6CdChE%3D&reserved=0 

 

There were also be an additional memorial service in his hometown in Hinton, 

West Virginia. 

It will take place on March 30th at the Mc Creery Hotel at noon. To RSVP or learn 

more on for this event, send an email to Emma Chanlett-Avery at emmaca (@) 

gmail (dot) com.” 
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The following are excerpts from a GoFundMe account for Jason. 

TEAM JASON UNITES!!  

Hi friends and family,  

Many of you are aware that our beloved Jason Gill was recently diagnosed with 

stage IV colorectal cancer. The outpouring of love and support has been 

SPECTACULAR. He just finished five rounds of radiation and is gearing up for 

six months of chemotherapy. He is thankful for living in NYC and grateful for 

receiving world class cancer treatment at Memorial Sloan Kettering.  

 

February 19th, 2025 by Mary Brosnan, Organizer 

Dear Team Jason, 

 

It is with deep love and sorrow we tell you all of the recent news.  

 

Surrounded by family and friends, Jason peacefully passed away at home on 

Sunday, February 16th. We covered him with flowers, love letters, photographs and 

wrapped him in his mom’s hand sewn quilt.  

 

We are eternally grateful for all your love and support during this marathon of a 

journey to his final restful home. The amount of love he received in the last several 

months is a testament to what a great friend he was to so many. He was the kind of 

friend you could rely on for a good time as well as showing up when you needed 

him (he moved a lot of couches!) We feel truly blessed to be supported by all of 

you and we profoundly appreciate all the donations and acts of support. In Jason’s 

words “I promise I have not been to Vegas or spent the money on fine wine or large 

steaks.”  

 

We are planning a celebration of life service in Brooklyn in early April. Jannell is 

working to get the date confirmed as soon as possible. Once the details are set we 

will update here.  

 

Love,  

Jannell, Turner and Aaron and “sister” Mary 

 


